
Town of Benson 
 
Special Meeting 
 
Nov. 16, 2015 
 
Minutes 
 
Meeting Opened @ 6:30PM 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Roll Call 
 
PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PRELIMINARY BUDGET 
 
Present:    Supervisor          P. C. Snyder 
                   Councilmen        J. Stortecky 
                                                 J. Shepard III 
                                                 D. Gregor 
 
Public Present:     Frank Fernandez, Dick Barlow, Justine Case, Peg Schutze 
 
Town Board went over the Preliminary Budget. 
 
John Shepard made a motion to open meeting for Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget. 
2nd by John Stortecky 
Vote:  J. Stortecky – Aye,    J. Shepard III – Aye,   D. Gregor – Aye,    P. C. Snyder – Aye 
Motion Carried. 
 
Public Input:  Justine Case – Did you ever find resolution regarding Court Clerk salary? 
John Shepard replied: No, it was not a resolution but a response to the Unified Court System at an 
executive session.    John read notes to Unified Court System for Justine setting the incoming court clerk 
salary at $1500.00 for 2016. 
Phil:  If you see a lot of work to be done, there is no reason you can not come to the Board and request a 
raise for your Justice Clerk after the first of the year. 
Dick Barlow:  Before Ben took over you had to be from the Town of Benson to be a court Justice – what 
happened? 
Phil:  Ermina Pincombe had that changed because she could find no one in Benson to take the position. 
 
J. Stortecky made a motion to close Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget. 
2nd Phil C. Snyder 
Vote:   J. Stortecky – Aye,    J. Shepard III – Aye,     D. Gregor – Aye,    P. C. Snyder – Aye  
Motion Carried 
 
D. Gregor made a motion to accept Preliminary Budget as Adopted or Final Budget 
2nd by Phil C. Snyder 
Vote:  J. Stortecky – Aye,     J. Shepard III- Aye,     D. Gregor – Aye,     P. C. Snyder – Aye 
Motion Carried. 
 



Peg:  May there be future knowledge of when the nurse is coming to Benson to give flu shots? 
Response:  Yes, they have been requested to call the Town Clerk in the future. 
 
There will be a meeting on the 19th of Nov. to open bids for doing the back stairs and railing. 
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:52PM made by J. Stortecky,   2nd by J. Shepard III 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne Cox 
Nov. 18, 2015 
 


